
 

 

 
April 30, 2025 
 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Attn: Amy Yeldell 
 
RE:  M-2011-054 – DeBeque Pit Stockpile Seeding Corrective Action 
 
 
Dear Amy, 
 
During our site inspection on September 24, 2024, you noted a problem regarding the lack of 
established vegetation on the topsoil stockpiles. This issue has been addressed by seeding the 
stockpiles. The seeding was completed on 01/01/2025 and was done by hand seeding. We will 
continue to monitor the area and seed as needed when new topsoil is stockpiled.  
 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to reach out. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Tyra Bartuska 
CO-NM Group Environmental Manager 
Oldcastle SW Group, Inc. 
tyra.bartuska@unitedco.com 
 
  
Enclosure:  
 Seeded Slope Photo 
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